


The importance of good governance and leadership in driving this work forward 
should not be underestimated. On 1 March, we published revised guidance which 
includes lessons from the early reviews. The most critical is that colleges should 
engage fully and honestly with each other and local stakeholders early on. By 
owning the process and proactively working together to explore options and 
solutions, you can make sure the reviews deliver what is best for your area and 
sustainable in the long term. The revised guidance can be found at: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/post-16-education-and-training-
institutions-area-based-reviews 

I recognise, however, that you need support to deliver this new landscape and, to 
this end, we are putting in place a support package to assist you with implementing 
the reviews’ recommendations. At the AoC event, I announced that we will provide 
£50K or £100k of transition grant funding for each substantive area review 
recommendation to support colleges in accessing the skills and capacity needed. We 
are also setting up a Restructuring Facility to support the implementation of structural 
changes, which will usually be provided as a loan. I should stress, however, that 
these funds are time-limited and colleges will need to make the most of this 
opportunity now to achieve the strength and stability required for the long term.  

While the reviews focus on colleges, other education and training providers will need 
to be aware of the shifting landscape in their local area and of wider developments.  
They will want to ensure they are well placed to take advantage of the significant 
opportunities provided by the apprenticeships reforms and the work being led by 
Lord Sainsbury into routes. The Independent Panel for Technical and Professional 
Education, chaired by Lord Sainsbury, is currently finalising its report on reforming 
the technical education system. I expect them to be making ground-breaking 
proposals and look forward to receiving their report. 

As on previous occasions, I attach a policy brief on recent progress in implementing 
the FE and Skills reform programme. I would be grateful if college Chairs would 
ensure this is disseminated to all their governors.  
 
Please forward any comments you have to the FE Governance mailbox at 
fegovernance@bis.gsi.gov.uk. 
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